

COUNTY EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Mona Miyasato, County Executive Officer Terri Nisich, Assistant County Executive Officer Jeff Frapwell, Assistant County Executive Officer Nancy Anderson, Assistant County Executive Officer

December 14, 2021

City of Santa Barbara City Clerk's Office Attn: Sarah Gorman, City Clerk 735 Anacapa Street P.O. Box 1990 Santa Barbara, CA 93102

Subject: Notice of Proposed Interim Housing Site by the County of Santa Barbara

Dear Sarah Gorman,

In accordance with Government Code Sections 25351 and 65402, this letter serves as formal notice to City of Santa Barbara regarding the proposed development of the subject property described below for installation and operation of an interim housing site comprised of modular units. A map of the proposed site has also been attached for your reference.

The County of Santa Barbara has selected the existing County site located at 1016 Santa Barbara Street, Santa Barbara, California, near the intersection of Santa Barbara Street and Carrillo Street, also identified as a portion of APN #029–212–019.

We request that the Planning Department and/or Planning Commission analyze the subject property to determine conformity with the underlying General Plan Land Use Designation.

Please submit the findings within 40 days of receiving this notice to me at the address listed:

Terri Maus-Nisich
County of Santa Barbara Executive Office
105 East Anapamu Street, Suite 406, Santa Barbara, CA 93101
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me at (805) 568-3512. Thank you!

Sincerely,

Docusigned by:

Terri Maus Msich

26CDE023BE1045E

Terri Maus-Nisich Assistant County Executive Officer

cc: Janette Pell, Director of General Services; Elias Isaacson, City Community Development Director

Attachments: Site map of proposed project

Attachment: Site Map

